Minutes of Tayside Orienteers AGM – 1st October 2019
Held on Zoom
Present 

Bill & Katherine Melville; Liz Fraser; Elaine Gilles, Davie Frame, Alistair Duguid; Jane Anderson; Moira Laws; Allan & Fiona Downie; Angela Dixon; Ian McCubbin, Mike, Ann and Chris Pearson. Fran Loots and Grant Carstairs
Apologies 
Donald Smith
Minutes of the last meeting
The Minutes of the last AGM were approved.
Committee and Office Bearers’ reports
(Reports circulated to members)
Chair – Allan Downie
Treasurer – Angela Dixon 
The appointment of Phil Smithard as Auditor was approved. It was also agreed to reappoint Phil as Independent verifier of the accounts
for 2021 if he is willing to continue.

The Annual Accounts have been examined and accepted by the Auditor.


The Annual Accounts were accepted by the meeting.

Membership – Fiona Downie A revised report will be issued as the membership has already changed.
Coaching – Moira Laws 
Club Captain – Alastair Duguid 
Events Coordinator – Bill Melville
Election of office bearers and committee 
Chair: Allan Downie

Secretary: Angela Dixon

Treasurer: Ian McCubbin

Committee: Alastair Duguid, Bill Melville, Mike Pearson, Fiona Downie, Moira Laws

There were no other nominations 

The meeting approved the above appointments. Proposed by Grant Carstairs and Seconded by Fiona Downie
Membership Fees

It was proposed that Club Membership Fees would be remain unchanged. The meeting approved this proposal. Proposed by Angela Dixon and seconded by Alistair Duguid.
Constitution
A matter arising from the AGM in 2019. The Chair, Treasurer and Jane Anderson revised the constitution. The revised constitution was circulated prior to the meeting for comment. Comments received prior to meeting were incorporated into the revised document. The proposal to adopt the revised constitution was accepted by the meeting with the proviso that it would be reviewed during the next period in light of practice. Proposed by Moira Laws and seconded by Bill Melville.
AOB 

The Chair raised the following items
1.  Scottish Six Days 2021. The event is still planned to take place in August 2021. Tay have been allocated Day 5 which is at Ardchattan on Loch Etive working with Interlopers and EUOC. The club have been asked to provide a Day Organiser but there are no volunteers so far.
2. The problems over the accessibility of information about club business had been raised by a member. The committee had decided that subject to confidentiality, the minutes of committee meeting will be posted on the website. A number of those present stated they have issues with the Yahoo group particularly with opening attachments but also messages not being received.  The committee will look again at alternatives.
3. Grant Carstairs has kindly offered to produce a regular newsletter and this offer has been gratefully accepted. The deliver and format are still to be discussed and decided.

4. The Chair raised the issue over the requirement for British Orienteering membership for the Club’s principal officers, membership secretary, coaches and event officials. For most of the members of the club there is little reason for or benefit in joining British Orienteering. The obvious solution would be for the SOA to provide insurance and allow access to the data held by British Orienteering on members but this is unlikely to happen. There is a feeling which has been expressed to the Chair that the members who are involved in club business that is restricted to British Orienteering membership are in some cases paying for the privilege and this may be a disincentive to others taking on roles in the club. It has been suggested by members that the club pay the difference between SOA and British Orienteering membership. The meeting was not asked to make a decision on this but the Chair agreed to circulate a paper on this matter to clubs to seek their views.

There was no other business so the Chair closed the meeting by thanking those who had attended and those club members who had supporting the clubs activities throughout the past year, as committee members, looking after equipment (John Lewis and Jane Anderson), organising  and helping at events and turning out to compete. The Chair also thanked our RDO, club member Fran Loots for all her hard work in promoting orienteering in the club’s area
Next AGM

October 2021, prior to the cut off for the club Annual Return

